## The HOMES of ETHNOS360

Serving Those Who Have Served

Summer 2021

Summer -- a time for swimming at the beach, picnics, barbecues and vacation. Often, we do not think of Thanksgiving until the fall. However, those who know the Lord have so much to be thankful for all the time. God allows us to see this cursed world through new eyes. With the beauty all around us, we cannot even begin to imagine what the new heavens and earth will be like. It is on the things above that we set our hearts (Colossians 3:1), yet in the here and now, we are so thankful for the beautiful facility the Lord has given for His retired servants.

Much has been happening at The Homes. Carol Sukup and Bill Wiederhoeft made their final move to be with the Lord. Althea Lawrence, Keith and Myrtle Wardlaw, Eleanor Tuccelli, Dun Gordy, and Frank and Margaret Martens have moved to be closer to family. The Latham Center has welcomed additional residents: Oren and Alma Green, Tom and Corinne Palmer, and Ken Sukup. Please pray that God would provide more staff to care for all our veteran missionaries. Roy Menefee has moved onto another ministry. We are glad to welcome Mike and Diane Henderson to The Homes fellowship.



As maintenance staff, we are preparing the projects for this next Volunteer Season. Please pray that the Lord will provide the needed finances to



accomplish the needed projects this winter. Because of the increasing difficulty of exiting the property onto Celery Avenue due to all the new construction and for the safety of our residents, we would like to build a gate for exiting at the southwest end of the property. At the moment, the Southwest Gate Project does not have enough funds to move forward. We don't want to apply for permits if we can't begin the



work this year. We will wait to see what the Lord brings in by the end of July to see if we can proceed. If you would like more information about the project or find links for giving, they can be found on our website, <a href="https://www.homes.ethnos360.org">www.homes.ethnos360.org</a>.

Richard See

Director of Facility Operations

Photos by Anna Foster

108 Mission Blvd., Sanford, FL 32771-7604

407.330.1505 FAX: 407.330.9084 homes.ethnso360.org